Notice of Variances and Waivers

AGENCY FOR HEALTH CARE ADMINISTRATION
Certificate of Need
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

59C-1.042
Neonatal Intensive Care Services

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on June 16, 2020, the Agency for Health Care Administration, received a petition for Formal Administrative Hearing from Palms West Limited Hospital d/b/a/ Palms West Hospital on the denial of its Petition for Variance advertised in Vol. 46, No. 104 of the Florida Administrative Register on May 28, 2020. The Petition Challenges the denial of a Petition for Variance to Rule 59C-1.042, F.A.C. providing that Neonatal Level III Intensive Care Units shall not normally be less than 15 beds and also have at least 10 beds for Level II NICU. The petition has been resolved by Settlement.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Jack Plagge, Agency for Health Care Administration, 2727 Mahan Drive, Mail Stop #31, Tallahassee, Florida 32308 or e-mailing hospitals@ahca.myflorida.com.
